 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

December 4, 2012
Meeting was called to order by Vic at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Shirley Krieger Nadine Arney John Kopala Francis Cartwright Kay Eibeck

	Mary Barkl Barbara Rippstein Victor Fragnito Dawn Orgill

	Pat Golic Judy Edmond 


Our next meeting will be Tue, Jan 8, 2013, 1pm at Barros Pizza, 7th street and Coral Gables, 15440 N 7th St., Phoenix, 
A motion to approve November meeting minutes was made and seconded, all board agreed.   
Membership Report 

Mary presented membership report:

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
742 (413 e-mail) (87 both)

Assoc.


  69 (8 e-mail 1 both)
 

VIPs 


  39 (all e-mail 5 to Honeywell mail drops)

95 Members deleted from database as a result of non-renewal.

New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Treasurer’s Report

Francis presented copies of the expenses and income for month of November, all board members agreed. 
Electronic Tools

Russ was not available for update on servers and tools. 
Scholarships 
Ed was not available to give update on Scholarships;  Dawn gave us an update in Ed’s absence.  We will discuss further in January when Ed returns.     
Sperry Update
Vic gave us an update, Karen Thomas will remain on the board for another year.  They have 5 possible new members for the board.  
Bridge Publication Status

It was decided that as we review the Bridge for the pending month, the member responsible for the event will request changes and provide more information to John if needed to go forward for publication.  John will then put the final touches to get it ready for publication.
Programs and Event Status

Nadine reported 55 people were scheduled for the holiday party which is this week.
The date of the spring picnic was changed because of a conflict with Sperry activity, the new date is April 3, 2013. 
Barbara updated us on the Cruise and the Light Rail.  
Dawn updated us on Turf paradise; she will need the final count by February 5th.
Shirley asked for a suggestion on whether we should book Mahoney as a speaker again, it was agreed that we should.  She also asked for suggestions on where to hold the event, it was suggested that Arrowhead was good.

Unfinished Business
Vote on bylaw changes in January
Discuss scholarships and evolving issues January 

New Business   
Discuss attendance at events, how to improve attendance.  Vic suggested ideas: who, what, where, and perhaps some articles.   
Vic suggested that our communications need to be improved, suggested that decisions are not discussed or decided over e-mails.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:35 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year
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